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Homecoming 1971 was a day of together­
ness, a day of history and a day of victory 
for over 2,000 alumni, friends and students 
of Cedarville College on October 15-16. 

The fall weekend excitement began Friday 
night with a reunion of the class of '66 and 
for the students, a pep rally and bonfire near 
lakeside. On Saturday, the campus sprang to 
life early with the annual Homecoming pa­
rade, kicking off the day's activities. Perhaps 
the largest parade ever, participants included 
the Ohio State Scottish Pipes and Drums, the 
OSS & 0 Home High School band as well 
as the Cedarville College band. 

After the parade, all attention shifted to 
the southwest corner of the campus where 
ground-breaking ceremonies were held for 
the new Science Center. Master of cere­
monies, Dr. James T. Jeremiah, Seventh Dis­
trict Congressman, Clarence J. Brown and 
College Trustee, Rev. Thomas Younger were 
just a few involved in the history-making 
ceremony. 

Noon-time brought the alumni together 
under the "big top" for an afternoon of fel­
lowship and awards. A major event for the 
Alumni Association was the election and 
installation of officers for the next two years. 
Installed as Association president was Ron 
Grosh ('67); vice-president, Ron McDugle 
('65); Sandy Entner ('59) secretary; and Jim 
Engelmann ('66), treasurer. 

Highlighting the award presentation was 
the Hononary Alumni Award. The recipient 
was Inez Milner of Cleveland, Ohio, a long­
time friend of the college. Rev. Robert Rog­
ers ('55) was chosen as the Alumnus of the 
Year. 

Excitement still filled the air as the Cedar­
ville Yellow Jackets clashed irr soccer compe­
tition with the University of Cincinnati, de­
feating them in a 5-4 decision. During the 
half-time ceremonies, Senior Sally Miller of 

1971-72 

Anticipation of a new building, excitement over ultra-modern facilities, pride of a new 
look on campus-just three emotions characterizing the Cedarville College family as they 
anxiously await completion of the new $650,000 Science Center by the fall of 1972. 

Tripling present available space, the proposed 20,000 square feet structure will house 
two specific areas of the science department. The departments of chemistry and physical 
science will be moved from the present science building to the new center. Biological science 
will remain the central emphasis in the older facility, which is to be remodeled. 

Floor space in the center, which will be located in the southwest corner of the campus, 
is to be distributed according to student need. Two large classrooms, a 150-seat lecture 
hall and a seminar room will be devoted to the lecture-type atmosphere. Providing the stu­
dent with the opportunity to execute experiments concurrently with class discussion, a com­
bination classroom and laboratory will involve rooms of the building. 

A new observatory and faculty offices will complete the newest. addition to the Cedar­
ville campus. 

Financed entirely without government aid, the new Science Center is being constructed 
with gifts and pledges given to the Science Center campaign. To cover the total cost of the 
new Science Center and remodeling of the old building, a goal of $650,000 was set two years 
ago. Since that kick-off date, funds now total $480,000.00. An additional $170,000.00 is 
needed before the total program is finished. 

We are grateful to the many churches and individuals who have responded to our sug­
gestion to give $1,000 over a three year period and have brought us to the threshold of vic­
tory in this project. We trust the Lord will encourage others to help us reach our goal during 
the coming year. 

EXAMINATION SCHEDULED 
Cedarville College anticipates an exami­

nation by the North Central Association of 
Colleges and Secondary Schools, January 
3-5, 1972. The four examiners on the com­
mittee are Dr. Allen 0. Pfnister, University 
of Denver; Dr. James A. Byrne, College of 
St. Thomas, St. Paul, Minnesota; Dr. J. 
Roger Miller, Millikin University, Decatur, 

Chesapeake, Ohio, was crowned Homecom­
ing queen. 

Calmness again fell over the campus late 
Saturday, as good-byes separated friends un­
til Homecoming 1972. 

Illinois; and Dr. Addison Ault, Cornell Col­
lege, Mount Vernon, Iowa. 

The responsibilities of these four edu­
cators will be to analyze the finances, to 
evaluate the faculty and staff of the college, 
to review the program and curriculum and 
to survey the physical plant of the school. 
After examination the committee will then 
recommend the school for candidacy for 
membership in the North Central Associa­
tion if it finds the above areas satisfactory. 
Candidacy is an intermediate step in apply­
ing for full membership in the Association 
in• three years. The decisions regarding the 
college standing will be made about the 
first of April. 



Dr. James T. Jeremiah., President 

In a few weeks another new building will be under construction on the 
Cedarville College campus. This issue of the Bulletin presents many of the inter­
esting "groundbreaking" details at Homecoming. It was a great day for all of us! 

Our long awaited new, well-equipped science building will soon be a reality. 
In a Christian college we are concerned that our students become acquainted with 
the facts of science and learn to differentiate between truth and theory. 

The dictionary defines a myth as "a person or thing having only an imagi­
nary or verifiable existence." Thousands of young people in our time have lost 
their way in life because they have been taught a myth regarding the origin of the 
universe and the creation of man. Since they cannot be certain of their origin, 
they obviously cannot have assurance of their destiny. Consequently, they begin 
to live without concern or interest in either time or eternity. 

We believe Christian young people have a right to hear the truth about 
origins. Without apology, therefore, this College in all of its departments stands 
for what is commonly called creationalism; but, at the same time, we make clear 
the arguments advanced by the evolutionists. In presenting the Biblical position 
of creation, we do give many young people the opportunity to hear the other side 
of the argument or the view which is seldom presented honstly in the high schools 
and colleges of our day. 

Sometimes we are lead to believe that the first two chapters of Genesis give 
the only references to creation in all of the Bible. The fact of the matter is that 
this doctrine of creation permeates both the Old and New Testament. Perhaps, for 
Wis reason, many non-creationists reject and sometimes ridicule the authority of 
the Scriptures. 

The Psalmist wrote: "Of old hast thou laid the foundation of the earth and 
the heavens are the work of thy hands" ( Psalm 102: 25). Isaiah penned, "Thus 
saith the Lord thy Redeemer, ... I am the Lord that maketh all things ... " 
(Isaiah 44: 24) . Another prophet declared, "He hath made the earth by his 
power, he hath established the world by his wisdom, and hath stretched out the 
heavens by his dis.cretion." The last book of the Bible records a praise meeting 
in heaven when the redeemed will say, "Thou art worthy, 0 Lord, to receive glory 
and honour and power: for thou hast created all things, and for thy pleasure they 
are and were created" (Revelation 4: 11). 

We are grateful to all of our friends who have made this new science building 
possible. This will enable many more students to study science under the direction 
of dedicated Christian teachers who, with the students, daily talk to the Creator in 
prayer as they study His wonderful creation. 

"This is the Lord's doing: it is marvellous in our eyes" (Psalm 118: 23). 

PRESIDENT'S ITINERARY 

December 

4-5 Silvis Heights Baptist Church, Sil­
vis, Illinois 

9-10 Riley Creek Baptist Church, Bluff­
ton, Ohio 

12 Winchester Baptist Church, Win­
chester, Ohio 

18-19 Grace Baptist Church, Sterling, 
Virginia 

January 

2 Albany Baptis·t Church, Albany, 
Ohio 

2 Trustees Meeting, Cedarville Col­
lege 

9 First Baptist Church, Perry, Iowa 
16 Riverside Baptist Church, Decatur, 

Illinois 
23 Faith Baptist Church, Amherst, 

Ohio 

CONFERENCE 

Dr. Charles Ryrie, noted author and lec­
turer, was the featured speaker during the 
annual Fall Bible Conference held on the 
Cedarville campus, October 4-8. 

Speaking before a 1,000 member student 
and faculty audience, the Dallas Theological 
Seminary professor dealt with such topics as 
the important aspects of Jesus Christ, the 
priority of prayer in the Christian life and 
the need to assume and accept personal 
responsibilities. 

The week of meetings, with chapel sessions 
in the morning and 7:00 P.M. services each 
evening, was highlighted by the Day of 
Prayer on Tuesday, October 12. The confer­
ence sought to serve as a catalyst for many 
students, urging them to desire spiritual ma­
turity. The full week of meetings. devoted to 
the study and application of God's Word, 
was a most profitable and worthwhile way to 
begin a new year. 

CAMPUS CHALLENGE 

Campus Challenge, now in its fourth year, 
has expanded to include most recently its 
thirteenth station, WIVV, of Vieques Island, 
Puerto Rico. WIVV s,tarted broadcasting in 
December of 1956 at 1370 KC under the 
direction of the Calvary Baptist Mission of 
Puerto Rico. 

Individuals who are interested in having 
the Campus challenge program, hosted by 
Dr. James T. Jeremiah, in his community, 
should write to the President's Office. 

This five-minute challenge can be heard 
on the following stations at the times listed: 
KNWS-FM stereo, 101.9 mhz .. 10:55 a.m. 
Waterloo, Iowa 
WASA-FM, 103.7 mhz . . . . 4:15 p.m. 
Havre De Grace, Maryland 
WCDR-FM stereo, 90.1 mhz .. 3:20 p.m. 
Cedarville, Ohio 
WCRF-FM stereo, 103.3 mhz .... 7:50 a.m. 
Cleveland, Ohio 
WDLM-AM, 960 kc . . . . . .. 6:45 a.m. 
East Moline, Illinois 
WEEC-FM, 100.7 mhz . . . . . 12: 15 a.m. 
Springfield, Ohio 2:00 a.m. 

3:30 a.m. 
5:00 a.m. 
6:30 a.m. 
1:45 p.m. 

WFCJ-FM, 93.7 mhz .11:55 a.m. 
Miamisburg, Ohio 
WIVV-AM, 1370 kc . . . l:10 p.m. 
Vieques Island, Puerto Rico 
WPOS-FM, 102.3 mhz .......... 6: 10 p.m. 
Holland, Ohio 
WRBR-FM stereo, 103.9 mhz .... 6:05 p.m. 
South Bend, Indiana 
WRVB-FM, 102.5 mhz .... 12:50 p.m. 
Madison, Wisconsin 
WRVM-FM, 102.7 mhz ..... 7:10 p.m. 
Suring, Wisconsin 
WTGN-FM, 97.7 mhz . . . . . . 3:20 p.m. 
Lima, Ohio 

STAFF NEWS 

Mr. James W, Rickard, newly appointed 
Assistant Business Manager, recently at­
tended the Ohio Regional Group of National 
Association of Education Buyers, held in 
Akron, Ohio. More newsworthy information, 
Mr. Rickard assumed his present position 
after graduation from Cedarville last spring. 
During his senior year he received the Spade 
Award and scholarship for the athlete with 
the highest academic grade point in the Mid­
Ohio Conference. 

From New Carlisle, Ohio, Melinda Flack 
joined the staff on September 13, 1971, as .; 
the secretary-receptionist at the Health Serv-
ice. 

Elaine Howard, secretary to the Educa­
tion department, is from Detroit, Michigan, 
and joined the staff on October 25, 1971. 

Secretary to Mrs. Chaffe, Mrs. Rayburn, 
came to Cedarville on September 13, 1971, 
from Baptist Bible Seminary, Clark Summit, 
Pennsylvania. 

Mrs. James Rosa is serving as Resident 
Advisor at Faith Hall. She is from Scranton, 
Pennsylvania. 

Linda White joined the Development Of­
fice personnel on October 17, as secretary to 
Henry Phillips and Stan Seevers (Estate 
Planning). She is from La Porte, Indiana. 

Mrs. Maxine Hague is now secretary to 
Mr. Lee Turner, Director of Development. 

Mrs. Beryl Brown, secretary to the Presi­
dent, left Cedarville College to join her fam­
ily at Winona Lake. She is now working 
with Ken Anderson Films in the distribution 
department. 

Miss Lavena Flack is now secretary to 
the President, Dr. James T. Jeremiah. 



FACULTY FACTS 

Miss Irma Dodson, Associate Professor of, 
Education, has been chosen for inclusion in 
the Outstanding Educators of America for 
1971 listing. The honor is an annual award, 
distinguishing men and women for their ex­
ceptional service, achievements and leader­
ship in the field of educa,tion. 

Associate Professor of English, Mr. Ed· 
ward Greenwood, is on leave this year, pur­
suing a Doctor of Arts degree at Middle Ten­
nessee State. Mr. Greenwood was one of five 
who received the M.T.S.U. Fellowship in 
English. 

Mr. Ronald Grosh, Assistant Professor of 
English, recently accompanied twenty Cedar­
ville students on a 3-day trip to Stratford, 
Ontario, for the Shakespeare Festival. Fea­
tured was MACBETH and MUCH ADO 
ABOUT NOTHING. 

Miss .June Kearney, Associate Professor of 
Physical Education, was appointed as head 
of the State Volleyball Sports Department 
for the Ohio Division of Girls' and Women's 
Sports. 

Chairman of the English Department, Mr. 
Edward Spencer, attended the English Asso­
ciation meeting of Northwestern Ohio, held 
on October 9, at Bowling Green State Uni­
versity. The meeting topic centered on the 
discussion of organization and administra­
tion of English programs in secondary 
schools. 

Mr. Mead .Armstrong, Associate Professor 
of Bible, published an article in the Decem­
ber issue of the "Baptist Bulletin!' THE 
CALL OF THE MINISTRY, written by Mr. 
Armstrong, discussed the problems caused 
by the lack of men for the ministry in the 
GARBC. 

Daryle Worley, Assistant Professor of 
Music, attended the North Central Vocal 
Auditions on November 12, 13 and 14, in 
Urbana, Illinois. 

Mr. David Matson, newly appointed act­
ing head of the Music Department, conducted 
a Choral Reading Clinic for Organists and 
Choirmasters for churches in the Dayton 
and Greater Dayton area. The clinic was 
sponsored jointly by the Roetles Music Com­
pany of Dayton and Singspiration, Inc., of 
Grand Rapids, Michigan. 

CHURCH 
TOURNAMENTS 

The Varsity "C" Club of Cedarville Col­
lege annually sponsors two church basket­
ball tournaments. In both tournaments 
squads should consist of not more than 12 
men. 

The Junior Tournament is for boys 18 
years of age or high school grade and under. 
It will be a double elimination event consist­
ing of a total of 16 teams to be held on 
March 10 and 11, 1972. 

The Senior Tournament will be a single 
elimination event consisting of a total of 24 
teams to be held on February 18 and 19, 
1972. There is no age specification for this 
tournament. 

The registration fee for each tournament 
is $25.00 per team (Limit: one team per 
church per tournament). A roster listing the 
names and ages of each player and the coach 
should accompany the registration fee no 
later than January 21, 1972. Send your reg­
istration to: Mr. Jeff Woodcock, Cedarville 
College, Cedarville, Ohio 45314. Make all 
checks payable to the Varsity "C" Club. 

If you have any questions or need any 
additional information, please feel free to 
write to Mr. Jeff Woodcock or call Miss 
Lavena Flack at (Area Code 513) 766-2211 
(Ext. 211). 

SWORDBEARERS' 
CHALLENGE YOUTH 

Discussion, involvement and challenge 
were synonymous with Cedarville College's 
fifth annual Swordbearers' conference held 
Saturday, November 6, on the campus. Over 
1500 young people, from six mid-western 
states gathered for the day. 

The conference, a yearly project of the 
college's Swordbearers' team, began with a 
morning rally, featuring speaker Bob Larson, 
a one-time rock and roll artist. He was won 
to the Lord through the influence of coun­
try-western singer Texas Tyler, and has 
spoken at Christian and secular colleges 
across the nation, averaging over 500 talks 
a year. 

After the morning rally, the conference 
participants were divided into seminar dis­
cussion groups. The first group topic dealt 
with drugs and their effect on the physical 
and spiritual aspects of man. Youth and 
religion, the second topic, explored such 
things as the current Jesus movement in an 
attempt to find an understanding and reason 
for this new approach to the Gospel. The 
third group studied music, especially Chris­
tian rock and its relation to the Christian 
youth. 

Initiated four years ago, with just fifty 
participants, the conference has grown to in­
volve 1500 young people as well as involv­
ing over 100 Cedarville students. Serving as 
guides, counselors, and group lead~rs, the 
college students had responsibilities for ap­
proximately 30 seminar groups. The confer­
ence, which sought to challenge the group 
concerning the vital influences on their .indi­
vidual Christian experiences, ended with an 
afternoon rally with Bob Larson. 

BOND ISSUE 
GROWTH PROGRESS 

As of October 31, the funds 
for the $ 1.5 million bond issue 
have sprouted to over $300,000. 

For information and a descrip­
tive circular about Cedarville's 
newest project, write the Develop­
ment Office, Cedarville College, 
Cedarville, Ohio 45314. 

SPORTS WITH 
A PURPOSE 

Concerned about application of Chris­
tianity to the individual, the Women's Rec­
reation Association (WRA) has modified its 
emphasis from an internal group having fun 
to that of Christian enjoyment and service. 

The club has many goals, but foremost is 
the winning of individuals to Jesus Christ 
through prayer and varied kinds of activities 
such as entertaining visiting teams in the 
dorms, and presenting programs at the Coun­
ty Children's Home. 

The first step toward these goals is real­
ized every Monday morning at 7:30 A.M. 
when the women meet for prayer. 

Among the activities planned for the com­
ing year are overnights in the gym, Christmas 
caroling, a ski weekend in January, and prep­
aration for the Womeri's State Basketball 
tournament which will be played at Cedar­
ville in March. 

ARTIST LECTURE SERIES 

JOHN HUMINIK 
"Espionage" 
January 15, 1972-8:00 p.m. 

DR. KENNETH COOPER 
Cooper Research Foundation 
February 18, 1972-8: 00 p.m. 

FRANK BOGGS 
Tenor Soloist 
April 29, 1972-8: 00 p.m. 

MISSIONARY NEWS 

Beginning a new work and an exciting 
new ministry, Connie Barto r64) recently 
completed missionary candidate school for 
the Sudan Interior Mission. Called to the 
field in Ghana, West Africa, she will be 
teaching religious education to teenagers in 
the public school. 

Moving, teaching and canvassing have 
been the three central activities of .John ('64) 
and Judy ('67) Bieglow on the field irt Alas­
ka. A new apartment right in the center of 
their work in Eagle River is their new home, 
which doubles two evenings a week as a 
Bible classroom. John and a fellow mission­
ary have been canvassing and write that "it 
is difficult, but rewarding and a blessed 
ministry." 

Home on furlough, Patricia Good ('64) 
spent time working in Bible school and 
camps, acquainting the children with .aH 
phases of her missionary work. She also had 
the opportunity to have a booth at the Erie 
County Fair in the International Building 
for the Republic of Niger. She comments, 
"there were countless opportunitie-s for wit­
nessing as we answered questions and ex­
plained why I was a teacher in the Niger." 
She returned to the field in the fall. 

Missionary in Brazil, Betty McKeeban 
('63), was elected treasurer of the Baptist 
Mid-Missions field conference of the Ama­
zon region and was-also chosen as one of the 
representatives from that region to attend 
the all-Brazil business meeting at Sao Paulo 
in April. 

Working to establish Bible-believing 
churches in America, Don ('63) and Carol 
Middleton send many praises from Gibsonia, 
Pennsylvania. They write: 'A note of praise 
to God was the decision by the church to 
pay off the balance of the loan on our prop­
erty. We had taken a $5,000 loan through 
Church Buildings Committee for. five years 
and have completed payments in two. While 
we are thankful for the place where we can 
hold services, it will be wonderful when we 
can have our own church building." 

"Help your country-build your church," 
was the slogan used by Norman ('64) and 
Evelyn ('64) Nicklas a.nd their congregation 
in Sao Paulo, Brazil, as work began on tbeir 
new church building, September 7. They 
write, "Our new building will hold about 
250. The Lord willing, we should be able 
to enter the new building by Christmas. -
What a joy to see the faith of our people 
in action." 



ALUMNUS OF 

To establish Bible-believing churches, and to survey communities in Pennsylvania, has 
been the responsibility of the 1971 Cedarville College Alumnus of the Year, Rev. Robert 
Rogers ('55). As the Missionary-at-large in Pennsylvania for the Fellowship of Baptists for 
Ho_me ~issions, Rev. Rogers and his wife, Barbara, have been a part of the FBHM organi­
zation, smce 1956. 

A native of Cleveland, Ohio, Rev. Rogers was graduated from Westlake High School 
in 1941 and then went on to specialize in jet and rocket propulsion technology at the Lewis 
Flight Laboratory in Cleveland. Responding to God's call into mission work, he entered 
Cedarville College where he was graduated in Pastoral Theology in 1955. 

After graduation and ordination by his home church, Berea Baptist in Berea, Ohio, 
Rev. Rogers assumed his first missionary responsibilities in Lorain, Ohio, where in 1956, he 
organized the West Side Baptist Church. 

Since his first successful church organization, Rev. Rogers was lead to be an integral 
part in the establishment of churches in New Jersey and Pennsylvania. Grace Baptist 
Church in Ramseu, New Jersey, and Bible Baptist Church of Plum Borough are visible 
realities of past efforts. 

As God uses, He also temporarily lays aside. In the past several months, Rev. Rogers 
and his family have been claiming Psalm 103:1-3. "Bless the Lord, 0 my soul-who healeth 
all my diseases," as Rev. Rogers has been temporarily laid aside as the result of a coronary 
occlusion. Stricken while coming to Ohio to preach on August 1, Rev. Rogers and his family 
were lead to leave full-time mission work so that he may recover. They have moved to be 
near the FBHM headquarters in Elyria, Ohio, were he anticipates part-time office work. 

In their hour of thankfulness, the Rogers' write, "Words cannot express how we praise 
the Lord-the lovely cards, letters, and calls filled our hearts with encouragement and 
rejoicing." 

ALUMNI NEWS 

Working as an insurance field representa­
tive with the Retail Credit Company, Mark 
('67) and Grace ('66) Averitt have moved to 
Greenville, Ohio, where Mark will have re­
sponsibilities operating a sub office of the 
insurance company. 

A husband and wife team in the music 
field, Richard G. Bartel ('70) is teaching 
vocal music in a public school in Albion, 
Nebraska, and Carla ('70) is teaching vocal 
music in a Catholic school near Albion. 

Myers Franklin Bost ('51) is serving in a 
Dayton, Ohio, nursing home which is spon­
sored by several Dayton United Presbyterian 
churches. 

Attending Southwestern Baptist Theologi­
cal Seminary is Thomas Butler ('72NG) while 
his Wife, Martha ('69) is head nurse in pedi­
atrics at Midway Baptist Hospital in St. Paul, 
Minnesota. 

Barbara Cleckner ('69) is teaching the edu­
cable class at Shepherds Home and School 
for the mentally retarded in Union Grove, 
Wisconsin. 

On a one year leave of absence, Suzanne 
Geyser ('64) is currently on a Graduate As­
sistant Scholarship to the Ohio State Univer­
sity, working on a Doctorate in Business 
Education. A side note, Suzanne won first 
prize at the Ohio State Fair in PARTIME'S 
Fastest Typing Contest. She was one of 588 
contestants from Ohio, Indiana, West Vir­
ginia, Pennsylvania, and other neighboring 
states. 

Martin Hartzell ('67) is presently working 
on doctorate studies in Zoology at Indiana 
University in Bloomington, Indiana. 

USAF Captain, Gary Holtz ('67) is cur­
rently enrolled in the U.S. Air Force Institute 
of Technology at Wright-Patterson AFB in 
Ohio, working towards a Master's degree in 
systems analysis. 

DUPLICATE MAIL? 
We can help you if you just 

return your address labels to: 
Supervisor of Mailing 
Cedarville College 
Cedarville, Ohio 45314 

Thank you for saving us 
money! 

Richard ('67NG) and Nancy ('68) Robin­
son-Rich received his M.A. in speech from 
Western Michigan University and is pres­
ently a NDEA Fellow in the Speech depart­
ment at Ohio State University. Nancy has 
completed the requirements for the M.A. in 
elementary education from Ball State Uni­
versity and is teaching in Grove City, Ohio. 

In pre-doctoral studies in physiology and 
pharmacology at Iowa State University, M. 
Val Roloff ('65) is also an instructor in the 
Veterinary Medical School. His wife, Gail, is 
secretary to the Head of Food and Nutrition 
Department at I.S.U. 

Darlene Rouch ('72NG) is a senior occu­
pational therapy major at the Ohio State 
University in Columbus. 

Keith Shubert ('67) recently graduated 
from Dallas Theological Seminary and is 
now raising support so that he may begin 
work with the Campus Crusade staff of 
Roanoke, Virginia. 

Mark ('67) and Beth ('68) Trimble are 
serving as missionary candidates for Brazil 
under Baptist Mid-Missions. 

Mrs. Hazel Brovont Truman ('62) is an 
instructor in the English department of San 
Diego Baptist Bible College. 

Helen Wing ('65) is now waiting for pas­
sage to Fortaliza, Brazil, where she will be 
studying Portuguese for one year in prepara­
tion for teaching in the Academy for mis­
sionary children. 

Beverly Maidment ('70), a business ad­
ministration graduate, is now working as 
secretary to the academic dean at Baptist 
Bible College, Clark Summit, Pennsylvania. 

A member of the class of '68, Maxine 
Stanley Nelson is employed as the Editorial 
Assistant and Secretary to Dr. Paul Tassell, 
in the GARBC home office in Des Plaines, 
Illinois. 

A New York Life Insurance Company 
representative, Robert D. Reynolds ('64) is 
serving as music and choir director for the 
Lebanon Correctional Institution in Ohio. 

MARRIAGES 

Candace Barr ('71) to Bruce Swanson ('7 J) 
on August 21, 1971. 

Phyllis Co.dr ('73NG) to David Beck ('71) 
on August 13, 1971, in Nampa, Idaho. 

Sally Eagleston ('73) to Charles Lemaster 
('74) on June 19, 1971, in Mansfield, Ohio. 

Nancy Jefferies ('72NG) to Dan Eaby on 
September 18, 1971, in Clarksburg, West 
Virginia. 

HAVE 
CONSIDERED 

THE 
IMPORTANCE 

OF 
YEAR·END 

GIVING? 
What effect will a 
gift of cash, stock 

(including mutual funds), 
or real estate have? 
FOR ANSWERS 

write or call 
Director of Dtive.lomtm,~nt 

Cedarville 'lvvn~ll:~lt; 

'a:,,sil!all'11JiiUa Ohio 

Patricia Lear ('71) to Jerry B. Chandler on 
August 7, 1971. 

Judy Lewis ('7 lNG) to Curtis Larson 
('72NG) on September 25, 1971, in Kokomo, 
Indiana. 

Linda Ann Nelson ('71) to Roger Ferguson 
on August 14, 1971. 

Mary Jane Palmer to Roger Swanson 
('71) on August 14, 1971. 

Jeanette Peek ('71) to Robert Snyder 
('72NG) on August 14, 1971. 

Diana Radcliffe ('70) to Stephen Harberts 
on June 18, 1971. 

Jacqueline A. Redinger to Daniel R. Acton 
('71) on June 6, 1971. 

Sharon Paasch ('7 4 NG) to Dr..- Thomas A. 
Rexroth ('69) on June 5, 1971, in Silvis, 
Illinois. 

Marikay Schneider ('71) to Don Schultz 
on August 14, 1971, in Hammond, Indiana. 

Norma Schwarm ('71) to Tom Strong 
('72NG) on August 14, 1971, in Barberton, 
Ohio. 

Cheryl Ann Shafer ('71) to C. Lynn Raby 
on July 4, 1971. 

Carol Stacey ('74NG) to David Durham 
('71) on August 7, 1971, in Berea, Ohio. 

Hannah Sue Stowell ('71) to Clifton Jen­
sen ('72NG) on July 30, 1971, in Hacken­
sack, New Jersey. 

Janice Vlug ('72NG) to Tim Kline ('72NG) 
on September 25, 1971, in Wyoming, Michi­
gan. 

BIRTHS-ALUMNI 

Monica Lynn to Vance ('67) and Barbara 
Ashley on September 17, 1971. 

Jeremy Daniel to Dan ('68) and Nancy 
(Norton) ('69) Brower on September J 9, 
1971. 

Sarah Eve to Stan ('69) and Mary (Trump· 
hour) ('70) Brown on September 1, 1971. 

Heather Louise to Arthur and Rebecca 
(O'Keefe) ('66) Cobb on August 26, 1971. 

Gennifer Lynn to Mr. and Mrs. Gary 
Creviston ('71) on September 30, 1971. 

Amy Rene to John and Judy (Humphreys) 
('64) Feliciano on August 27, 1971. 

Nathan Allen has become a membet of 
the Gordon ('65) and Bess (Murphy) ('65) 
Finley family. He was born September 28, 
1971. 

Gary Edgar has become a member of the 
Tom and Sheryl (Satterblom) ('68) Ginaven 
family. He was born July 28, 1971. 

Daniel Scot to Ray ('59) and Janice (Van 
Horn) '(66) Reiner on September 24, 1971. 

Kristen Lorraine to Bill ('69),. and Marty 
'(Brown ('69) Schill on October J 6, l 97 J. 

Susan Elizabeth to Alan and Carol (Dyk· 
stra) ('65N G) Sheets on April 20, 1971. 



SCIENCE CENTER 

CAMPAIGN STATUS 

November 10, 1971 

Science Center Goal .. $650,000 

Total Gifts Received 
and Pledged ...... $480,000 

Balance needed for 
Science Center .... $170,000 



MID-OHIO CONFERENCE 
GAINS NEW FACES 

Facing new conference schools and tough. 
competitors, Cedarville College sports begin 
a new experience in Mid-Ohio Conference 
play. 

Joining Cedarville and Malone College in 
the new MOC are: Rio Grande, Ohio Do­
minican and Urbana Colleges. Originally the 
MOC consisted of four football-playing 
schools including Bluffton, Defiance, Find­
lay, and Wilmington. The MOC was forced 
to reorganize as those teams left the confer­
ence to join a football league in Indiana, 
which resulted in the formation of Buckeye­
Hoosier Conference. 

According to Cedarville Basketball coach 
and MOC president, Dr. Don Callan, the 
Mid-Ohio will offer championships in bas­
ketball, baseball, golf, track, tennis, soccer, 
wrestling and cross country, starting with 
this present academic year. 

The new schools of the Mid-Ohio Confer­
ence, Dr. Callan mentioned, all have simi­
lar programs, such as the aid program, ath­
letic programs and academic program. In 
addition all the schools have basically the 
same student population. 

Dr. Callan, commenting on the strength 
of the new conference, said that competition 
this year will be good. Ohio Dominican was 
last year's District 22 NAIA basketball 
champions and Malone gained the same 
honor in baseball. Rio Grande won the Ken­
tucky Intercollegiate Athletic Conference 
title in basketball in 1970, and Urbana has 
been a consistent winner in basketball for 
several years. 

The new Mid-Ohio Conference was offi­
cially formed in October. 

ATTENTION PROSPECTIVE STUDENTS, 
PASTORS AND YOUTH DIRECTORS 

Gaining a meaningful experience will be the result of a visit and tour of the Cedarville 
campus. An accurate picture of the school and its students will benefit prospective students 
as opportunities will be available to visit classes, to see dormitories and to mix with students 
Touring Cedarville during such events as an Artist-lecture series, basketball game. or ban­
quet will also aid the student in making his decision. 

The following days have been selected as ideal times for campus visitation: 

January 15 John Huminik, "Espionage" (Artist-Lecture) 
January 18 Bluffton College vs. Cedarville (Basketball) 
January 25 Central State University vs. Cedarville (Basketball) 
February 4 Senior Recital-Becky Hull 
February 18 Dr. Kenneth Cooper, Cooper Research Foundation (Artist-Lecture) 
February 18-19 Senior-Church Basketball Tournament 
February 24 Senior Recital-Carolyn Lambert 
March 3 Senior Recital 
March 10-11 Junior-Church Basketball Tournament 
April 29 Frank Boggs, Tenor Sololist (Artist-Lecture) 

Groups planning a visit should write the DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT for com­
plete details. 

Friends of the College are invited to join Dr. James T. Jeremiah and 
Rev. Lee Turner in a 10-day tour of the Holy Land 

lU ULURlUUS DAYS 

MARCH 13-23, 1972 

The excellent response has prompted a reduction in price 
Now $615.00 from New York 

Write For Descriptive Brochure 

CEDARVILLE, OHIO 45314 
A Baptist College of Arts and Sciences 
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post office at Cedarville, Ohio, April, 1915, 
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1970-1971 YEAR VERSE 

rrR.emove not the 

ancient landmark 

which thy fathers 

have set." 

Proverbs 2 2: 2 8 
ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED 
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